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ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

ELECTRONICALLY TRANSFERRED  
 
September 16, 2021 
 
Joe Ourth, Partner 
Saul, Ewing, Arnstein, & Lehr LLP 
1610 North Clark Street, Suite 4200 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
 
 RE: Permit Alteration:  Project #16-008  
  Permit Holder:  The University of Chicago Medical Center, Chicago 
 
Dear Mr. Ourth: 
 
On September 15, 2021 the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (State Board) 
approved an alteration to the project to add beds to Bernard Mitchell Hospital, a subsidiary 
facility of The University of Chicago Medical Center, located at 5841 South Maryland Avenue, 
Chicago, Illinois.  The alteration approved the following:   
 

Alteration of Project #16-008 The University of Chicago Medical Center 
 Med/Surg Intensive 

Care 
Obstetric Pediatric Neonatal Total 

Approved* 506 146 46 60 53 811 
Alteration (25) (4) 0 0 0 (29) 
Change 481 142 46 60 53 782 
*Project #16-008 

  
In addition to the bed change, the permit holders have requested to decrease the project size and 
overall project cost: 
 

Alteration of Project Size and Cost 
 Project Cost Project Size 
Approved* $268,842,147 259,617 
Alteration $116,444,591 248,796 
Change ($152,397,557/56.7%) (10,821/4.17%) 
*Project #16-008 

 
 
The permit holder should note the post-permit requirements contained in "Subpart G" of 77 IAC 
1130.  Adherence to the post-permit requirements is essential in maintaining a valid permit and is 
the responsibility of the permit holder. 
 



Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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